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Penny St. Louis - Director of Planning and Urban Development

Marge Schmuckal, Zoning Administrator

October 28, 2011

Steve Weatherhead

Winton Scott Architects

5 Milk Street

Portland, ME  04101

RE:
Merrill’s Wharf, 254 Commercial Street – first floor leasing – 41-A-17 & 18 -     WCZ, Waterfront Central Zone

Dear Steve,

I am in receipt of your request for a determination letter concerning the allowable first floor marine and non-marine uses.    

 I have analyzed your method of advertising the tenant spaces as required under section 14-331(a)3(a) of the WC Zone.  Your outreach to different agencies and businesses is well documented.  Your outreach began September 9, 2010, well over a year ago.  The Ordinance requires not less than 60 days of outreach/advertising.  I was only given one newspaper ad that was dated October 16, 2011.  I am encouraging your further outreach to include ads in more targeted media such as “Fisherman’s Voice” and other like media.
That being said, I have first determined that you met the burden of advertisement and outreach to allow you to change the use of the first floor from 100% marine related uses to a minimum of 55% marine related uses and 45% non-marine uses as allowed in the WC Zone.

You have further asked me to determine whether three specifically named tenants would meet the definition of a marine use.  Those tenants are: a) Maine Island Trails Association, b) Rippleffect and c) Friends of Casco Bay.  I have reviewed each web site and have asked you more questions on several of them.  I have determined that all three tenants are considered to be marine related uses as allowed under the listed permitted uses of section 14-307(a). 

Please note that permits will be required through the Inspection Services Division to document changes of use and tenant fit-ups.  This letter does not substitute for those required permits.

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please do not hesitate to contact me at 874-8695.

Very truly yours,

Marge Schmuckal

Zoning Administrator

Cc:
Mark Rees

Penny St. Louis


Greg Mitchell



William Needleman
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